MINUTES

Board of Directors’ Meeting

4th Division, PNR, NMRA

February 10, 2018
Attendees: Russ Segner, David Yadock, Ed Liesse, Mike Donnelly, Ed Ives, Bob Rorabaugh, Jack Hamilton, Bill Messecar, Robin Peel, Mike Slease, Anton Faulk and Al Turnbull
Supt. Russ Segner called the meeting to order at 11:00am
It was moved, seconded and passed (MSP) to accept the minutes of last meeting.
Officers’ reports 
Superintendent: Russ mentioned that several clinics are “perking up” including the Burien clinic which meets on the 4th Thursday of the month.
Treasurer: Treasurer Mike Donnelly reported that Pacific Science Center will soon pay the 4th Division their $11,000 fee from the Science Center show in January 2018. The Washington State History Museum paid $1,800 each to the HO and NTRAK modular groups. Mike also submitted his Treasurers report.
Office Manager: 
Ed reported we have a new rail pass--$19:95 for 9 months instead of the 6 month passes. 4D membership is at 514 including 66 rail passes. Ed mentioned that the Modular groups are going through their membership rosters to make sure they all are paid up NMRA members. 
Committee and Program Reports 

HO Modular: Will attend Monroe show at end of the month. They are experiencing programming issues on their LCC which required aa change to commercial components. Recently added several new members who are already building modules.
Hi-Railers: Attended the PSC show and went to the Great Train Show in Portland, OR at the end of January. They need a place to do work or their modules.
4DNRAK: They went to the PSC show and are going to Monroe Feb. 24-25.

PNR President: Jack Hamilton requested the modular groups to write an article for the Switchlist about how to organize a modular group. A question was raised about modular layouts at the PNR convention in Portland, OR at the end of May--Russ Segner will contact convention chair Charlie Comstock for information.
Clinic Updates: Burien meets the 4th Thursday of the month. They are meeting February 22 and will view a video on logging. At the March 22 meeting DCC issues will be discussed. Alex is doing a good job of running the east side clinic with door prizes and model of the month. New people are attending in a new location at the Lake Washington Institute of technology in Redmond. Tacoma, Whitbey Is. And Mt. Vernon clinics are also very active. The Tacoma clinic which Kevin Klettke is chairing is looking for a new location. The Tacoma clinic will also be hosting a layout tour of local layouts Saturday April 14.
Make and Take: This is scheduled for the 4D spring meet April 28. 
Old Business: Attendance at the Pacific Science Show was 9,000 but down 25% from last year perhaps as a result of less advertising. The Science Center staff will discuss how to bring in more volunteers.
Membership: Bob Rorabaugh has a photo session for promotion at the Monroe show. He has a model release form to use for any photos. Jack Hamilton suggested he discuss with person at NMRA to check on release forms. Bob quoted some costs to print his new 4D banner. Mike Slease said he could print them for less and to talk with him about a new quote.
New business; 
Tacoma Senior Center Project. Ed Leisse has found a 5’ by 9’ DCC layout to put into a Tacoma Senior Center. A second layout exists but needs work and he needs volunteers to help with this project. Jack Hamilton intends to build and raffle off an 18” by 36” and corner module he intends to build at the Monroe show. Ed Ives of Hi-Railers raised the question of limits on mileage for modular groups in 4D.
MSP to limit mileage reimbursement of 4D modular groups to travel within the 4th Division territory.

David Yadock plus two others will form Nomination Committee for a 4D Board member and 4D Superintendent for 2 year terms.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:05pm. The next meeting is Saturday April 14 at Mitzels Kent at 11:00am.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Messecar, Secretary

